





Approved by Commissioners, 1-7-09 

MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE COMMISSIONERS

PIPE LAKES PROTECTION AND REHABILITATION DISTRICT

SEPTEMBER 24, 2008

RAMSEY AND WASHINGTON COUNTY METRO WATERSHED OFFICE

2665 NOEL DRIVE 

LITTLE CANADA, MN

ATTENDING:

Larry Bresina; Joe Errigo; Tom Mears; Tom O’Hern; Carol Vantine (by phone)

ABSENT:

Herschel Brown; Doug Rouzer

The meeting was called to order by Carol Vantine, Commission Chair, at 7:06 PM.

The agenda was approved as mailed.

The minutes of the following meetings were approved as mailed:

August 15, 2008; August 30, 2008; August 30, 2008 (Annual Meeting of the Membership).  The minutes of the August 8, 2008 meeting will be reviewed by the Commissioners at a subsequent meeting.

Polk County Report

There was no report from the Polk County representative.

Township Report

There was no report from the Johnstown Township representative.

Tom O’Hern presented a Financial Report for the period ending September 24, 2008.

The report shows total income of $15,765 and total expense of $11,435, with a projected carry forward of $4,330.  No additional major expenses are anticipated through the end of the calendar year.  A motion to accept the financial report was approved.

The Commissioners approved a motion authorizing Tom O’Hern to sign a check in the amount of $1,800 payable to Art Ringsven for his work on the Clean Boats, Clean Waters program.
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The Commissioners approved a motion to enter into a contract with Harmony Environmental to prepare the application for a Lake Protection Grant. Key provisions of the contract are as follows:

(1) Harmony will help the District complete a 5-year Lake Protection Action Plan, assess the viability of the plan, determine the potential for funding through a DNR protection grant with supplemental funding from additional partners, and secure DNR approval.

(2) Harmony will work jointly with the District to determine projects to be incorporated into the application (including description detail and estimated expenses) and identify and obtain information needed to complete the application.

(3) Harmony will prepare a rough draft of a protection grant scope / description document no later than March 15, 2009 for review by the Water Quality Committee Core Group and the District Board of Commissioners.

(4) Harmony will prepare a final draft of the protection grant document no later than April 5, 2009, and review this draft, along with any necessary updates as needed, with the Water Quality Committee Core Group and the District Board of Commissioners before April 15, 2009.

(5) Harmony will submit all documentation for the protection grant application to the DNR by May 1, 2009.

(6) Harmony will prepare appropriate responses to request from the DNR during its application review process.

(7) The District will pay Harmony Environmental at the rate of $70 per hour for an estimated total of 50 to 60 hours for work under this contract.  Payments will be made on a monthly basis.

The Commissioners adopted a revised draft of the Five Year Action Plan for submission to the DNR, including the following changes:

(1) More complete description of the differences between Pipe and North Pipe Lakes

(2) Include numerical goals for phosphorus load reduction in North Pipe Lake

(3) Further exploration of culvert outlet erosion in NPI-E

(4) Reference to “Critical Habitat Areas” on page six

(5) Eliminate the fourth question on phosphorus loading on page seven

(6) Add to the Recreation – Safety and Sharing section on page nine, references to the number and size of watercraft being the responsibility of the District.
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The Commissioners adopted the following Operating Principles for the Shoreland Restoration program:

· Technical assistance grants of up to $350, with a $25 refundable contribution by the property owner (refunded when the project is implemented)

· Matching grants of up to $1,500 for implementation of shoreland or upland projects. The District will pay a higher percentage of total project cost when a perpetual conservation covenant is required.

The Commissioners approved a policy for classified advertising in the newsletter:

The advertising must be submitted by a property owner in the District. 

The charge to the property owner will be $5.00 for up to 25 words.

Advertisements for the sale or lease of real estate will not be accepted.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:09 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Joseph Errigo,

Secretary

